
MINUTES FACILITIES & CAMPUS ENVIRONMENT LIAISON 
COMMITTEE 
CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO 
5240 North Jackson, M/S UC 43 
Fresno, California 93740­8023 

Office of the Academic Senate 

Ext. 8­2743 

March 7, 2007 

Members Present: J. Kus, (Chair), R. Boyd, D. Nef, G. Wilson, 
K. McDonald (Student). 

Members Absent: C. Edmondson, J. Henson, K. Johnson, 
L. Williams. 

Visitors: None. 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Kus at 2:20 p.m. in the 
University Center, Room #203. 

1. Minutes: MSC to approve the Minutes 2/07/2007. 

2. Agenda: MSC  to approve the Agenda as distributed. 

3. Communications and Announcements. 

a. There was a general discussion of recent problems related to 
events at the Save Mart Center, particularly those related to 
an early evening professional wrestling show and an early 
morning inspirational speaker. Both events involved 
attendees arriving at a time when normal campus traffic was 
at it heaviest. Neither event was widely publicized on campus 
and traffic management was overwhelmed on both 
occasions. 

b. The committee talked about the Chestnut Avenue widening 
project. It was noted that completion is now scheduled for 
October. 

4. Update on Campus Construction Projects. 

a. There was discussion about the proposed location of the 
University High School, which is now to be located on the 
eastern portion of parking Lot Q, north of Barstow. Various 
concerns were raised, especially related to farm operations 
and utilities.



b. R. Boyd briefly updated the committee regarding a 
discussion that took place at the recent Campus Planning 
Committee meeting about proposed parking structures. K. 
McDonald noted that he had heard the presentation by 
D. Moll at an Associated Students meeting. In order to build 
two structures (one north of the North Gym and the other on 
a portion of Lot J), parking revenues will need to be 
increased. 

c. R. Boyd and G. Wilson talked about the sequence of 
construction for the photovoltaic project in Lot V (northwest 
corner of Shaw and Woodrow). The initial work, to begin 
shortly, will add about 140 spaces to the lot. Successive 
phases of the project will add solar panels to the lot. Work 
should be completed by the end of August. 

d. R. Boyd noted that a new fence surrounds Lot G (northeast 
corner of Cedar and Shaw) which increases security in that 
lot. There are plans to further close off the lot and restrict 
access only to the road on the north side of the lot (that road 
will also be repaved as part of the project). 

e. Work on the new locker room building for the tennis team 
will start this summer. The building will be located just west 
of the existing small restroom building on the south side of 
the tennis courts. 

f. The visiting team locker room/dugout for the softball 
complex will be remodeled over the summer. A similar 
project will take place at Biden Field. 

g. The International Center for Water Technology (ICWT) 
building (southwest corner of Barstow/Chestnut) is almost 
finished. Ribbon cutting should take place by the end of the 
month. 

h. The Thomas restroom ADA project should be finished 
shortly; only minor landscaping, access, and painting work 
needs to be done. 

i. There have been some delays in the library project caused by 
the need to add more steel to the structure than originally 
planned. The delay should be no more than two months. 
Completion is still scheduled for the end of 2008. 

MSC to adjourn at 2:56 p.m. 

The next meeting of FACEL will be Wednesday, April 11, 2007 at 2:00 
p.m. in the University Center, Room #203. An agenda will be distributed 
by 3/2/2007.


